Barron Lake Association Meeting Minutes
August 12, 2023

Meeting was called to order at 10:00 by President Bruno Eidietis. In attendance were Vice President Rick Marneris, Treasurer Tom Hable & Secretary Debbie Floor -  Linda MacGregor & Sheri Wozniak guests are employees of Howard Township. 37 members were present.

The July 8, 2023 minutes, which were prepared by Jodi Marneris, were read by Debbie Floor.  Motion to accept minutes was seconded, motion carried.

The Treasurer’s Report was presented by Tom Hable - We have a total of $51,307.53. $40,000 is in a 6 month CD, $11,301.53 checking balance. We will need about $3,600 to pay for the walleye fingerlings that we will be purchasing this Fall.

Weed Control
Seven acres of weeds were treated on Monday, August 7. The patches of weeds were thick and heavy. Some of them were treated by direct injection, the herbicide goes right to the roots. It is more expensive to treat this way - but it is more effective. The price to treat has increased 6% this year.  The previous 3 years we did not have a price increase. Previously 9 acres were treated for $4,800, this time 7 acres were treated for $10,000, this treatment was more expensive because a different herbicide was used. Tom Hable and the crew will be going out again in September.

A water sample was also taken and sent to the lab - we should have the results in the Fall.  Our lake was clear down to 10’. This is a good thing and not many  lakes in the area can make this claim.  An average of $20,000/year is spent on weed control - Tom will check with the township to see where we stand .

Lake Level
AEP met with Jeff VanBelle and there is no backlog. Jeff called Todd Feenstra to check on the status of the control panel - decided to try a different electrician - but the quote was $14,000 more - went back to Todd’s electrician and they were 2-3 weeks out.  Everything has been approved - we are now 5 weeks out - the dry board, disconnect and meter will be over 6’ tall and will require a building permit. Ortman - who will install the pump got called away from our project by an IN municipality that had no water. 

We are still 1-2 weeks out for the pump install. We continue to wait patiently for movement on this project.  It was suggested that Jeff and his crew work on the installation of the discharge which will require 30’ of pipe and riff raff. We are currently running the old well 10 days on and 10 days off.  

An additional Dump Day is scheduled for Saturday, September 16 - No food, garbage, lawn waste, tires or electronics.
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Fireworks
50% of the members responded to the survey that was sent out
74% of those who responded would like Association to sponsor a fireworks display
77% said they would like to donate - A permit from DNR would be required and approval from the township board would also be required.
10 people said that they would like to be on the committee to research a 2024 fireworks display.

The 10 people on the committee are:
Pam Durkin Pam@Pamdurkin.com 			Rick Marneris rmarno1@gmail.com 
(269) 362-5401					(708) 220-6125
Bill Kasprzak supervisorhtwp@comcast.net		Hal Patterson hpattersontruck@gmail.com 
(269) 470-9002
Jan Luke  jlukerealtor@yahoo.com 			Pete Brown Ptb161@comcast.net
(269) 362-0483					(708) 302-1953
Jeremy Bayles baylesj@msn.com 			Jim Muckerheide  Jrm23@comcast.net 
(574 )250-5350					(708) 420-0097
Tammy Boetsma tboetsma@haciendafiesta.com 	Rick Kurnick Bigboy6358@gmail.com 
(847) 877-3049
Fish Stocking
Tom Hable has completed the application for the permit.

Wake Boat Report
The Barron lake Association has no way to enforce or manage wake boats  - a link to the study is posted on the Barron Lake Association website.  The summary is included below:

1. Boats operating in wake-surfing mode or wake-boarding mode, during which boat speed, wave shapers, nd/or ballast are used to increase wave height, are recommended to operate at least 500 feet from docks or the shoreline, regardless of water depth. 
2. Boats operating in wake-surfing or wake-boarding modes are recommended to operate in water at least 15 feet deep. 
3. Ballast tanks should be completely drained prior to transporting the watercraft over land. 
It is recommended that awareness and voluntary adoption of these best operating practices be encouraged through outreach actions and materials to educate wake boat operators.

Tom Hable thanked the Howard Township employees for attending our meetings. Going forward only residents that have paid their dues, which were due July 1, will receive newsletters.

Howard Township Fire Department is hosting a Corn & Sausage Roast from 1:00-6:00 pm Saturday, August 26.

Motion to close the meeting, motion seconded. Motion carried.
Submitted by Debbie Floor

Barron Lake Association
2023 Annual Meeting 
12 August 2023




President Bruno Eidietis called the meeting to order.

According to the new bylaws - we are to have five officers. Two board positions are available to be filled this year. The board will decide who will fill all positions.

We have a quorum - only needed 14 to have a quorum.

The ballot includes: Debbie Floor, Jim Muckerheide, and Bill Newhouse

It was a very close election for 2nd place - 
Results - Debbie Floor - 24, Jim Muckerheide - 14 and Bill Newhouse - 13

Motion made to adjourn, was seconded  - motion carried.

Submitted by

Debbie Floor

2024 Officers -

President - Rick Marneris
Vice President - Tom Hable
Treasurer - Jim Muckerheide
Secretary - Debbie Floor
Director at Large - Bruno Eideitis
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